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October 3, 2011 
      
 
Katherine Holmquist-Burks 
1600 Laurel Ave 
St. Paul, MN 55104 
 
VIA EMAIL:  katherine.holmquist@spps.org 
 
Re: Appeal for property at 107 Geranium Avenue West 
  
Dear Ms. Holmquist-Burks: 
 
This is to confirm that on September 13, 2011, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing 
Officer recommended that the City Council grant the appeal.  You don't have to be in the Fire 
Certificate of Occupancy Program provided that you are code compliant.  This will be 
determined by Inspector Dornfeld using the existing Fire C of O report.  If you do not comply 
within the 90 days allotted, you will be put into the VB Program and subject to fees. 
 
The City Council public hearing is scheduled on Wednesday, October 5, 2011 at 5:30 p.m. in 
Room 300 Council Chambers if you wish to contest further. 
 
If you have further questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
 
Mai Vang 
Legislative Hearing Coordinator 
 
c: Fire Supervisors (email) 
 Pat Fish (email) 
 Matt Dornfeld (email) 
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